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Dear Friends —
Perhaps the best part of leading the Cleveland Zoo Society is the strong community 
support of the Zoo. This community includes our more than 45,000 member families, 
our more than 350 annual and special donors, our 50-person Board of Directors – and 
beyond. Those folks – all part of the 1.3 million people who visited last year – find joy 
in supporting and visiting the Zoo.  

We see this on a busy summer day, walking to our offices amidst families and summer 
camp kids. We hear the impact a visit has when we host private golf cart tours and get 
one-on-one time with donors. We know educational events like Tails and Cocktails 
and the Steve Taylor Conservation Award lunch have become annual events for many 
of our friends who are eager to return every few months to learn more about the work 
the Zoo does for animal well-being, conservation across the globe, and visitors right 
here in Cleveland.  

In 2024 our community support widened with a significant $2.5 million gift from the 
State of Ohio for the design and construction of Primate Forest. We liked to think that 
now those even in Columbus and Cincinnati know the incredible work the Zoo does 
– and how the Northeast Ohio community counts on the Zoo as a community asset. 
We saw this community when we broke ground on Primate Forest in September. We 
were both proud to take a shovel next to our colleagues and friends at the Cleveland 
Metroparks, the Zoo, state officials, construction partners and more. Together, we are 
doing great things! 

We are so grateful you are part of this community. Your philanthropic support, your 
friendship and your advocacy make Cleveland Metroparks Zoo the most visited destination 
in Northeast Ohio year after year. We are excited to see YOU at the Zoo in 2025! 
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MEASURING  
MEMBERSHIP

$4.9M 
 

MEMBERSHIP  
REVENUE

10,476 
 

NEW MEMBERS  
IN 2024 

 

82% 
 

MEMBERSHIP  
RENEWAL RATE

Its record-breaking 45,500+ 
member households demonstrate 
that the Zoo is not just a 
destination but a beloved tradition 
for Northeast Ohio families – and 
a valuable community asset. In 
2024, membership brought in 
$4.9 million in revenue.

Members had unlimited access to 
exciting developments at the Zoo. 
A new Andean bear at Susie’s Bear 
Hollow, the quickly growing tiger 
cubs, and the gorilla family troop 
were among the year’s highlights.

With discounts on popular 
offerings such as Asian Lantern 
Festival, Wild Winter Lights, 
and Summer Camp, members 
also enjoyed the Zoo’s most 
memorable seasonal experiences.

PNC’s continued, generous 
support made possible Member 
Appreciation Days, which 
featured fun giveaways and drew 
enthusiastic crowds. Animal 
trading cards have become a 
perennial hit – collectors lined up 
before the Zoo opened on each of 
the 12 giveaway days in 2024.

The Zoo Society published 12 
ZooNews emails and four issues of 
Z Magazine for members in 2024. 
This content affords members 
insider looks at the Zoo’s efforts 
in animal care, conservation, and 
education, and with an average 
open rate of 46%, it is clear 
that members find value and 
enjoyment in Zoo Society emails.

10% of all membership revenue 
is earmarked for the Zoo’s 
conservation work. Members 
helped the Zoo Society give over 
$496,000 to secure a future for 
wildlife in 2024.
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UNFORGETTABLE 
EVENTS

Twilight at the Zoo presented by 
KeyBank celebrated its 30th year 
with another sold-out evening of 
live music and after-hours fun 
at the Zoo in 2024. There is no 
other party like it in Northeast 
Ohio, and it remains a can’t-miss 
tradition for many attendees 
– as well as two of the bands. 
Armstrong Bearcat and Joe Bell 
& the Swing Lizards have played 
Twilight at the Zoo every year 
since 1994. 

In September, the Zoo worked 
with Paul Abbey of local 
nonprofit Rooted in Trees, Zoo 

horticulturists, the Holden 
Aboretum’s Green Corps, and 
eighth graders from Urban 
Community School to plant 
the first-ever mini-forest in a 
United States zoo. The 850 trees 
and shrubs will grow rapidly in 
their 2,500-square-foot plot due 
to the dense planting method. 
This small but mighty space 
located just down the hill from 
Rosebrough Tiger Passage will 
not only represent the value 
of forests, it will become a 
functioning forest ecosystem on a 
tennis court-sized plot.  

In June, the Zoo welcomed Marie 
Fidele Tuyisenge to Cleveland 
to receive the Steve Taylor 
Conservation Award. The award 
is funded by donors seeking to 
support early-career scientists; 
Marie Fidele is the fourth 
recipient and the first woman to 
be honored. Now pursuing her 
master’s degree at the University 
of Dresden, Marie Fidele has 
a long history with the Zoo 
beginning with undergraduate-
level mentoring through the Zoo’s 
Memoirs Program at the Dian 
Fossey Gorilla Fund. 

Urban Community School students planting trees in the Zoo’s mini forest.
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850
 

TREES AND SHRUBS 
PLANTED IN THE ZOO’S  

MINI FOREST  

5,500 
 

ATTENDEES AT  
TWILIGHT AT THE ZOO 

PRESENTED BY KEYBANK 
 

600 
 

PEOPLE ATTENDED  
TAILS + COCKTAILS 

PRESENTED BY  
THE STEFFEE FAMILY

Tails + Cocktails once again 
sold out its series of fascinating 
conversations with Zoo experts. 
In 2024, topics included the 
Zoo’s browse feeding program, 
its impactful conservation work 
both regionally and globally, 
and its focus on the concept 
of “OneHealth” as a guiding 
principle for mission-aligned 
decision-making.

The Zoo Society’s new travel 
program ventured to Tanzania 
and Rwanda to experience a 
panoply of wildlife and wild 
landscapes, as well as the work 
being done to protect them and 
the human communities that 
live alongside them. Stay tuned 
for more opportunities as this 
exciting program grows.

Laura and David Steffee and Judy and Andrew Evridge at Tails + Cocktails.

The Tanzania travel group stops for a photo. Twilight at the Zoo presented by KeyBank.

Marie Fidele Tuyisenge working in Rwanda.
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PRIMATE FOREST
UNDERWAY

Fundraising for Primate Forest 
achieved remarkable success in 
2024, raising over $7 million and 
bringing the capital campaign 
total to $20.1 million – the 
highest in Zoo Society history. 
Key to this success were the 
collaboration and teamwork of 
the Advancement Team and the 
enthusiastic engagement of the 
Zoo Society Board of Directors. 
Thoughtful communication with 
staff and donors, the successful 
launch of the Primate Forest 
website, and exclusive donor 
updates and events fueled the 
campaign’s momentum. While 

there is much more to raise, the 
progress made in 2024 merits 
celebration as the Advancement 
Team looks ahead to more 
tours, events, videos, and 
communications to inspire donors 
in 2025.

On the eve of Primate Forest’s 
Groundbreaking in September, the 
Zoo Society hosted the RainForest 
Rendezvous to celebrate the 
legacy of the beloved space. It was 
wonderful to fill the space with 
friends, share fond memories, 
and toast to the future before 
construction began.

"Primate Forest will be 
a vibrant and inclusive 
community asset that 
elevates the often 
groundbreaking zoological 
work taking place right here 
in Cleveland. It will be one 
of the most notable tourist 
destinations for our region 
and once open, free and 
accessible to Cuyahoga 
County and Hinckley 
Township residents as part of 
Free Monday.” 

- Brian Zimmerman  
CEO, Cleveland Metroparks

Project partners joined leaders from the Zoo, Metroparks and Zoo Society, to break ground in September.
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$7.1M 
 

RAISED FOR  
PRIMATE FOREST  

IN 2024

2 
 

PRIMATE FOREST  
DONOR-EXCLUSIVE 

NEWSLETTERS  
 

150
 

150 DONORS TO THE  
PRIMATE FOREST CAMPAIGN

With its groundbreaking on 
September 10, Primate Forest 
saw an enthusiastic reception 
among media outlets as well as 
the community. Construction 
began promptly and progressed 
as expected through the end of 
the year, with deconstruction 
work complete and foundational 
construction underway, as well as 
new pedestrian walkways built. 
It has been a fascinating sight for 
Zoo visitors from week to week 
– the removal of the glass was 
particularly dramatic!

Central to the direction of 
Primate Forest is the concept of 
OneHealth, which emphasizes 
the interconnectedness of people, 
animals, and environment, 
asserting that the health of 
each depends on the health of 
the others. Primate Forest will 
embody OneHealth in many ways, 
from creating a home for gorillas 
that mimics their natural habitat 
to providing a place for Northeast 
Ohioans to connect with nature 
year-round. 

The charismatic gorilla troop 
will benefit greatly from brand 
new opportunities to explore and 
interact in the Gorilla Forest. 
Youngsters Kayembe, Kunda, and 
Jameela’s antics have already 
captured the hearts of the Zoo 
community locally and beyond 
thanks to Netflix’s “Baby Gorilla 
Cam”, and Primate Forest will 
offer many new ways for guests 
to observe their behavior. The 
innovative care they receive will 
also be front and center with 
“health management hubs” where 
gorillas and orangutans will 
voluntarily participate in health 
checks such as blood pressure 
readings and EKGs. The Zoo is a 
leader in gorilla health research 
and care with an impressive 
roster of scientists driving deeper 
understanding – and improved 
care – of these apes across zoos.

CZS CEO Sarah Crupi, CZS Board Chair Christine Myeroff, Metroparks CEO Brian Zimmerman 
and Zoo Executive Director Dr. Chris Kuhar at the RainForest Rendezvous event.

Kunda and her mother Kebi Moyo.
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DONORS MAKE  
A DIFFERENCE

75
NEW PRIDE MEMBERS

8
PRIDE DONOR  

CIRCLE WALKS 

268
GOLF CART TOURS

The Pride Donor Circle grew by 
another leap in 2024, raising 
over $100,000 more than it did 
in 2023, when it also achieved 
$95,000 in growth. The 
acceleration of support over the 
last couple years is a testament 
to the strong relationship 
between the Zoo Society and 
its community of loyal donors. 
Morning and evening “Pride 
Donor Walks” that explore 
lesser-known aspects of the 
Zoo are a favorite perk among 
members, and in 2024 there 
were eight of these experiences – 
twice as many as in 2023.

The Pride Donor Circle provides 
critical operating funds for 
the Zoo Society, which allows 
the organization to focus its 
efforts on the mission of raising 
philanthropic funding for the 
Zoo. In 2024, Pride donors got 
a first-hand look at what these 
funds make possible. A Pride Walk 
that toured the Zoo’s welding 
and carpentry workshops gave 
attendees a rare glimpse into 
the thoughtful teamwork that 
unites Zoo tradespeople with 
Animal Care. The carpenters 
shared how they build hammock 
beds for the lions from wood 
and reclaimed firehoses, and 

Pride Donor Circle members learned about the greenhouse. Pride Donor Circle members tried their hand 
at carpentry with the maintenance team.
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$1.4M 
 

ANNUAL GIVING  
REVENUE 

$407K 
 

PROVIDED TO THE ZOO 
FOR ANIMAL CARE 

 

$668K
 

PROVIDED TO THE ZOO  
FOR CONSERVATION 

$164K
 

PROVIDED TO THE ZOO  
FOR EDUCATION

the welders showed guests their 
custom-designed puzzle feeders, 
a favorite enrichment item of the 
insectivorous aye-aye. The Pride 
Donor Circle’s support of Zoo 
Society operating funds empowers 
its Advancement Team to raise 
funds for exceptional animal care 
like this, and in 2024 the Zoo 
Society provided $407,000 to the 
Zoo for animal care.

Cleveland Metroparks Zoo’s role 
as a provider of science education 
continues to prove invaluable to 
its community. In 2024, the Zoo 
served more than 90,000 people 
with its educational programs. 
10,000 of these students came 
from Cleveland Municipal 
School District schools, and 59% 
of school visitors were from 
Cuyahoga County. Over 22,000 
scholarships totaling $105,000 
were awarded, and 597 programs 
were provided for free thanks to 
the Zoo Society’s philanthropic 
support. The Zoo’s Education 
& Engagement Department 

successfully piloted a workforce 
development program that will be 
a key focus moving forward as the 
team responds to its community’s 
needs and priorities.

Funds raised by the Zoo Society 
activate positive change both 
close to home and across the 
globe. With over $668,000 sent 
to conservation partners in 2024, 
donors supported the protection 
of key threatened species and the 
people who live alongside them in 
more than 25 countries. Central to 
the Zoo’s conservation program 
is its commitment to leveraging 
its scientific expertise to help 
build the next generation of 
conservation leaders. Developing 
passionate up-and-comers in 
the field is an investment in the 
long-term success of conservation 
efforts, and in 2024, the Zoo 
reached almost 300 people 
through mentoring, coaching, and 
training programs.

Summer Day Camp is an unforgettable learning experience for wildlife-loving campers. Robert Marquez (ABCA) with Zoo 
Executive Director Dr. Chris Kuhar.
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LEADERSHIP 
HIGHLIGHTSOfficers

Christine Myeroff, Chair 
Thomas Fistek, Vice Chair 
Theodore A. Wagner, Treasurer
Barbara Brown, Ph.D., Secretary 

BOARD OF  
DIRECTORS 2024

Elected Directors
Myles Abbott
Cheryl Bailey
Patricia O. Bemer
Anne E. Bingham
Carl Black
Martha Boland
Vishnu B. Chandran
Alana Coakley
Spencer Dieken
James M. Donchess
Rob Elmore 
Howard S. Essner
Theodore R. Evans
Coty Franklin
Eric S. Gordon
Lawrence H. Hatch
Dr. Adam Hechko, D.V.M 
Lori Kalberer 
Karen Kaminski 
Bernard L. Karr
Jonathan Kesselman 
Joanne M. Kirk 
Kimberly Levinson
Ken Mountcastle
Deanna M. Murlin 
Kevin P. Murphy
Ven Ochaya, Ph.D.
Russell O’Rourke 
Jim Parish
Melinda Phinney, M.D. 
Kim Pinter 
Susan Racey
Sarah Taylor 
Becky Truelson
Thomas N. Tyrell
Thomas A. Waltermire
Susan L. Zanetti
Denise Zubizarreta 

Emeritus Directors
Robert S. Reitman, Chair Emeritus
Virginia D. Benjamin 
Marilyn K. Brown 
George S. Coakley
Sally Everett 
Jim Francis
Gregory D. Friedman 
Carol Hall 
Joseph J. Mahovlic 
Sally Messinger 
Robert J. Rogers 
Lauren Spilman 

Sarah Crupi**
Cleveland Zoological Society  
Chief Executive Officer

Christopher Kuhar, Ph.D.**
Cleveland Metroparks Zoo  
Executive Director

Brian Zimmerman  
Cleveland Metroparks, CEO **

**Ex-officio

Board of Directors visit the Lincoln Park Zoo in Chicago.

The Zoo Society Board of Directors led substantial committee work in 2024 
– most notably the launch of a new Government Relations Committee 
that worked to secure $2.5 million from the state of Ohio for Primate 
Forest. This was the second largest allocation of state support in Cuyahoga 
County. This committee welcomed legislators and their teams to the 
Zoo, wrote letters, made phone calls and attended fundraising events to 
introduce the Zoo’s project to state delegates.   

The Governance Committee finished a 10-month project with Business 
Volunteers Unlimited on leadership succession planning, committee 
structure and new bylaws that better define leadership roles and 
responsibilities as well as introduce the role of Immediate Past President. 
A newly formed Investment Committee conducted a thorough RFP process 
and hired PNC as investment advisors to manage the Zoo Society’s more 
than $17 million in assets. Collaboration with Cleveland Metroparks 
continued on many levels – finance, strategy, fundraising for Primate 
Forest – strengthening our collective work.  

The Board also found time for fun in 2024. A retreat to the Lincoln 
Park Zoo in Chicago gave attendees a glimpse into gorilla research and 
conservation efforts. The RainForest Rendezvous cocktail party for donors 
and friends gave a proper sendoff to the 30-year-old iconic building 
before construction began on Primate Forest. Several speaking events, 
private tours and informal gatherings brought the Board together in 
celebration and collaboration.
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2024 Financial Snapshot

2024 NET REVENUE: $16.9M

2024 GIVING BY CONSTITUENCY 

EVENTS  
$865K

MEMBERSHIP
$5M

PHILANTHROPY 
$8M

TOTAL SUPPORT TO  
CLEVELAND METROPARKS ZOO  

$13.4M

MEMBERSHIP  
$3M

CAPITAL SUPPORT  
$9.2M

VALUE OF INVESTMENTS

76% 
Percent of expenses that  

go toward our mission

INVESTMENT
RETURN (NET)

$2.9M

UNDESIGNATED: $2.2M 

BOARD DESIGNATED: $17M 

DONOR DESIGNATED: $8.7M 

PROGRAM SUPPORT  
$1.2M

CORPORATE/ 
FOUNDATION  

25%

GOVERNMENT
16%

INDIVIDUALS
75%
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The Cleveland Zoological Society is proud to recognize the following 
donors and friends, whose generous contributions in 2024 help to 
make a positive impact on securing a future for wildlife and ensuring 
the continuing prosperity of Cleveland Metroparks Zoo. 

THANK YOU!

ANNUAL GIVING

Champions
North East Ohio Network - 
	 Cuyahoga County
Thomas F. Peterson Jr Charitable Trust
PNC
Swagelok Co.

Patrons
Anonymous
KeyBank
Leveranz Fund, a Donor Advised Fund of 	
	 Renaissance Charitable Foundation

Conservators
Ginny and Howard Essner
Freeman Foundation
Hyland, creator of OnBase
The Kaulig Foundation
Malcolm E. Kenney Foundation
Lakeside Foundation
McGean
Medical Mutual
The Nord Family Foundation
Nordson Corporation
PwC
The David Steffee Chair of 
	 Veterinary Medicine Gift Fund
Tito’s Handmade Vodka Fifth 
	 Generation, Inc.

Keepers
Dr. Rachel W. Abernethy
B. Charles and Jay G. Ames Foundation
Anonymous
Mary Kay Beyer
Martha and James Boland
Britton Fund
The Chaffee Family Foundation
Circle K - Great Lakes Division
The Jeffrey and Susan Dailey 
	 Charitable Fund
Dollar Bank
GE Lighting, a Savant Company
Rollin M. Gerstacker Foundation
The Hankins Foundation
The William E. Harris Family Fund 
	 at The Cleveland Foundation
The Walter E. and Jean C. 
	 Kalberer Foundation
The Lozick Family Foundation

Jack, Joseph and Morton 
	 Mandel Foundation
Bunnie and Bob Merckle Family Fund
Carolyn Norton
The Reading 1 Foundation
Carol and Walt Rosebrough
Safari Professionals
Mark and Shelly Lynn Saltzman
Lauren and Steve Spilman
Brittany Steinman
Ryan Stenger
Stroud Family Exempt Trust II
Michael Talty and Helen Talty 
	 Charitable Trust
Donna and Robert Thomas
Tom and Dianne Tyrrell
Tom and Shirley Waltermire
Wernick Spear Wealth Managers
Karen Wilber
Your Town Realty
Martha H. Zlotnik

Special Gifts
AAA East Central
William L. and Sharon L. Aamoth 
	 Charitable Trust
Paul and Constance Abbey
Myles and Karen Abbott
Christa Jo and David Abood
David E. Abramczyk and Wendy Harbaugh
Accenture
Advanced Polymer Coatings
Victor and Abby Alexander
Ms.  Sue Allen
Joseph J. Allotta
Murray and Connie Altose
Todd and Mary Amsdell
Anonymous
Applied Industrial Technologies, Inc.
ARAMARK
Mary Ann Archer
Christi and Dominic Audino
Mr. Rossairo Augustino
Elizabeth S. Babcox and David S. Barnes
The Ruth and Elmer Babin Foundation
Ms. Gloria Badery
Richard Bamberger and Cindy Struk
Banks Baldwin Foundation
Mathew and Lindsay Barbicas
Carol A. Barnak
Kimberly and Craig Bates
Laura Bauschard
Bay Foundation

Michael B. Bean , Jr.
Steve Began and Susan Herbold
Vanessa M. Behrend and Robert J. Ellis , Jr.
The Bonne Bell Family Foundation
Patricia and James Bemer
John and Susan Benedejcic
Virginia D. Benjamin and 
	 Philip L. Woodcock
K. Michael and Louise Benz
Kathryn and Jessica Berkshire
Christine and Paul Berne Family Trust
Ginny Bertram
Carl and Dawn Black
Lawrence and Marilyn Blaustein
Susan Bonk and Keith Apffel
Ms. Teri Booher
Lawrence and Gayle Boron
Christopher P. Brandt and Beth B. Sersig
David and Karyn Brickner
Barbara Brown and Steve Ward
Marilyn K. Brown
Cynthia and Michael Burke
John F. Burke and Nancy A. Fuerst
William D. Burton
Mr. Matthew Busack
Karen Busch
Wayne W. Bushek
Mr. Ross H. Bushman
Calfee, Halter & Griswold LLP
The Callahan Foundation
Gerald F. Cannon and Kerry Beckette
Susan and David Cannon
Dane and Dottie Carney
Maria Cashy and Laura Cashy
David and Susan Catanzarite
Vishnu B. Chandran
John and Josie Chapman
Andrea and James Chmura
Ciuni & Panichi
Constance Clark
Haley Clawson
Doris Clinton-Gobec Fund
Jeffrey and Melanie Close
Alana and Conor Coakley
Nan Cohen
Cohen & Company
Dean A. Collura and Kathleen Scheutzow
Columbus Zoological Park Association
Loree and Kevin Connors
Kevin and Kelley Conway
Tom and Anita Cook
YoungAh Sarah and John Cooke
Karen* and Doug Cooper
Cindy and Vince Costello
Alexandra and Chris Cottam
Brett and Rachel Custer
Custom Culinary
Peter and Sue Danford
Davey Tree Expert Co.
Kay and Paul David
Leanna Davila
Tamieka and Donnie Davis
John and Judith Day
Timothy and Pamela Desanzo Family Fund 
at the Cleveland Foundation
Christine and Spencer Dieken
Michelle and Joseph DiFranco
Michael and Leslie Dingeldein
Discount Drug Mart, Inc.
Kristine and Matthew Dixon
Patrick Dombrowski
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James and Kathleen Donchess
Margaret D. Dorner
Randy Dougall
David and Renee Downing
Sue Drzewiecki
Bob and Ruthi Duale
David and Kathy Duncan
Duvin Family Philanthropic Fund
Elaine Edelbauer
Robert and Joan Ellis
Marissa Elmore
Elyria Charities, Inc.
Enbridge Gas Ohio
Carl E. Engelman and Tracy L. Hull
Douglas and Sheila Epp
Ernst & Young LLP
Carmen Everett-DeHaan and 
	 Sarah Crespo
Dennis and Michelle Farmer
Fat Heads Brewery
Robert and Karen Fein
James Fidler
Ken and Carrie Field
FirstEnergy Corp.
Kristen and Tom Fistek
Richard Fox
The Harry K. and Emma R. Fox 
	 Charitable Foundation
James and Linda Francis
Kathleen C. Fraylick 
Steven Freiberg
Gregory and Sharon Friedman
Daniel and Christine Fuller
Mr. Stefan Ganobcik
Susan Geddes
The Edward R. & Jean Geis 
	 Stell Foundation
Janet Glaeser
Patricia Glaeser
Rachel and James Glaser
Douglas and Darlene Glass
Larry A. Gogolick
Nancy and Gerald Goldberg
Joseph and Michele Golob
Eduardo and Jenna Gonzalez
Eric and Dawn Gordon
Terrance and Joanne Gorges
Gorman-Lavelle Corporation
Gould Inc. Foundation
Kelly and Don Gratzer
Charles Griffee
Douglas M. Grossman and 
	 Kathleen A. Moran
H. Jack’s Plumbing & Heating Company
Donna M. Hach
Bonnie J. Hagerman
Robert M. Hahn and Joan M. O’Malley
Carol B. Hall
Leigh and Eric Hall
Tina Hamrick and 
	 Shannon Hamrick-Zelinko
Nancy Hancock Griffith
Hanes Family Foundation
David J. Hannigan Foundation 
	 for the Arts & Sciences
Martha S. Harding
Steven Harlamert
Nancy and James Darren Harris
Samuel and Kimberly Hartwell
Lawrence and Linda Hatch
Adam and Jennifer Hechko

Stephanie and Zachery Hickle
Nicole and Stephen Hilbert
HKM Direct Market Communications Inc.
Robert and Alyce Hobbs
Marilyn Holasek Lloyd
Richard Hollington, Jr.
Richard and Katrina Homer
Jane R. Horvitz
Charlotte L. Hughes
Julee M. Hunt
Lisa and Tom Hunt
Hyster-Yale Materials Handling, Inc.
Kenneth and Patricia Jacko
James and Marilyn Jaroszewski
Jones Day
Ray Kaliszewski and Carol Leahey
Karen and John Kaminski
Janet A. Kappus
Mr. Anthony Karohl-McMahan
Bernard and Nancy Karr
Brin and Edward Keel
James and Susan Kendis
Robert D. Kendis and Lesley Snavely
Paul and Sarah Kesselem
Jonathan and Rosemary Kesselman
Sandra Kiely Kolb and Martin Kolb
Michael and Heather Kimmel
Angela and Nicholas Kinch
Ms. Susan M. King
James and Karen Kipfstuhl
Stephen and Joanne Kirk
George and Susan Klein
Daniel and Carol Klimas
Nicole and Steve Klotzbach
Judith Klotzman
Richard and Patricia Koharik
Paul and Nancy Kohrs
Donna M. Koler
David and Hope Koncal
Lisa Konchar
Carrie Koran and Joie Matousek
Andi Kornak Loeffler and Matt Loeffler
Ms. Amanda Korzan
Thomas and Charlotte Kotulak
William and Sharon Kovach
Ms. Tami Kowit
Phillip and Linda Krell
Janene and Scott Kubit
Karen Kupchik
KYOCERA SGS Precision Tools, Inc.
John and Jo Ann Lane
Terri and Leonard Lange
The Laub Foundation
Ann and David Lavelle
Timothy M. Lavelle
Pierre and Christiane Lavertu
James M. Lawniczak and Claudia Cole
Todd and Melissa Lawrence
Barbara and Richard Lederman
Fred A. Lennon Charitable Trust
Kimberly and Mark Levinson
Levitan Family Charitable Fund
Connie and Robert Lewis
Licata & Associates
Lincoln Electric
Tracy and David Lindberg
Rudolf and Eva Linnebach
Paul and Laura Lipold
Littman Family Fund
Kenneth and Mary Loparo
Michael Louwers and Kelsie Valentine

Michael Loveday
Daniel K. Luciano and Karyn Jensen
Jackie and Chuck Lurie
Dale G. Lyndall
Mary Kay MacBoyle
Benjamin and Sandra Madey
Joseph and Kathleen Mahovlic
John T. and Kathryn L. Makley Fund
Maureen Maldonado and 
	 Margaret Messerly
David and Cindy Mancini
Stephen and Nancy Markus
Robert J. Marok and Bridget Assing Marok
Jane Martin
Ron and Betty Martin
Cathy and Jay Mckelvey Giving Fund
Kevin and Patricia McKibben
Robert and Mary McKissick
Mary L. McMillan
Melissa McShane
Matthew and Mary Mechling
Anthony and Mary Messina
Messina Family Fund
Robert Meyer
Brian and Kristen Mikelbank
Christopher and Kaily Miller
George A. Misencik Living Trust
Allen and Theresa Mistysyn
Barbara and A. Mixon
John and Laura Mlakar
Moen Incorporated
Franklin H. & Nancy S. Moore Foundation
Mr. Edward Moore
Victoria R. Moorehead
Elizabeth S. Morris Giving Account
George and Carole Morris
Morrison Family Charitable Fund
James and Bonita Mosher
Ken and Sharon Mountcastle
Amy Mullin
Gregg and Deanna Muresan
Deanna and Joe Murlin
Thomas W. Murphy
Christine and Randall Myeroff
Rodney and Joan Naro
Sandy Nemeth
Sarah Nichols
Bradley Nosan
Christina and Robert Novicki
Gary M. Novotny
Steele Nowlin and Chris Jayjack
Valerie and Tiffany Oakley
Ven and Renee Ochaya
Linda C. Ochin
Julie and Daniel ODonnell
Brian and Cheryl O’Neill
Gerlinda Opaluch
Emil and Connie Orenick
Michelle Orenick
Mr. Jeff Oros
Russell O’Rourke and Georgia A. Froelich
Joan and Phillip Palmer
MaryKay Paquelet
James and Nadine Parish
James M. Parish II
Sherry L. Parker and Chantal Walsh
PayPal Giving Fund
Shelly Peet and Robert Martinko
Dr. Julian L. Peskin and Ms. Anne Peskin
Penny Peterlin and Autumn Thomas
David Petlowany
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Heidi G. Petz
Gail and Jeremy Peyton
Melinda Phinney
The Pincus Family Foundation
Kimberly Pinter
Steven and Elizabeth Poe
Andrea and Anthony Ponikvar
Taylor Potoczak
Deanna Powell
Public Partnerships LLC
Allyn and Diane Pytel
Marie A. Quintana and Robert B. Sikora
John and Joanne Ramsey
Margaret and Jonathan Ratner
Sarah M. Rayburn
RDM Foundation
Pete and Jolene Rebar
The Rebholz Family Foundation
Stacey and John Reid
Reid Park Zoo
Renner Family Charitable Fund 
	 at Schwab Charitable
Karl B. Ress and Mary Klein
Bradford and Margaret Richmond
Edward J Rivalsky Charitable Fund 
	 at Schwab Charitable
Christopher and Keith Rogers
Rob and Kris Rogers
Benita Rollins
Edward and Teresa Ruch
Robert and Abigail Ruhlman
Virginia Russell and Kevin Kunz
The S. K. Wellman Foundation
Saint-Gobain Performance Plastics
David and Laura Sangree
Jerry P. Sanicky and Nicole A. Beckham
Kelly Sasak
Karen and Stanley Schneider
Barbara Schubert
Sally and Larry Sears
Rosemary Selepena
Susan Seman McDaniel and 
	 Michael McDaniel
Walter and Joyce Senney
Richard and Rhyna Sensiba
Alexandra and Corey Setser
Dr. Donald Shafer and 
	 Katherine Stokes-Shafer
Jodi Shankweiler 
Eric J. Shapiro and Jane R. Buder-Shapiro
Karen and Jim Sharp
The Sherwin-Williams Company
Shifrin Family Foundation, Inc.
Winifred Shima
David and Monica Shrader
Shurtape Technologies, LLC
Charles and Jacqueline Simon
Sharon and James Skirbunt
Kathryn and Katherine Skouby
Allen A. Smith
Kimberly Smith
Robyn W. Smith
Eugene Smolik
Linda A. Smythe
Ann Snyder
Candice Solar
Joseph A. Sopko and 
	 Elizabeth P. Macintyre

Evie Steinmetz and Susan Van Straaten
STERIS Corporation
Christopher and Gail Steward
The Helen & Louis Stolier Family Foundation
Karen Strang
Peter Strang Foundation
Streamline Technology Group
Rich and Lynnette Stuart
Lars and Marion Svensson
Synthomer Foundation
Erica and Bradley Taphous
Marcia A. Taylor
Steve and Sarah Taylor
Teamsters Local Union No. 507
Tecovas Foundation
Kathy and Wayne Thaler
Arthur L. Thomas and Janice M. Young
Pat Thomas
Joseph Thome
Dustin E. Thompson and Sarah Fehribach
Walter and Nina Tletski
Tamara Tomasello Skulina and 
	 James Skulina
John and Dorothy Tomsic , Jr.
Triple T Foundation
Rebecca and Thomas Truelson
Vivien Tsang and David Manelski
Tucker Ellis LLP
Carol A. Urick
Robert Vagi
Lori and Carl Vajdich
Amy and Jenna Vance
John and Kathryn Vanderford
Michael and Lisa Vaughn
Lisa and Mike Vaughn Giving Fund
Brittany and Ceasar Vazquez
Charles and Susan Ventura
Veres Family Fund
John A. Veverka and Lisa Lieben
Julie Viergutz
Susan Visconsi and Suzanne Muyshondt
Barbara VonBenken
Bonita and Kevin Voracek
Maryanne and Thomas Wagner
Theodore and Kristin Wagner
Marnette Walmsley
Sharon and Gregory Watts
Morrison and Rebecca Waud, II
Thomas Webster
Gina and Robbie Weinfurtner
Barbara Weiss
Jackie and Brian Welch
Charles and Lucy Weller
Irena Wentzel
Dickson and Ann Whitney
Wild Republic
Sylvia Wildner and Sue Delaney
Richard and Mary Lynn Wills
Ms. Jody M Wilson
Candace and Mark Wintering
Arthur and Vicki Wohlfeiler
Katie and Donald Woodcock
Frank and Rebecca Wright
Timothy and Sandra Wuliger
Ms. Susan L Zanetti and Dr. Christine Zirafi
Dan and Ellen Zelman Family Foundation
Brian and Jill Zimmerman
Denise and Miguel Zubizarreta

ZOOFUTURES

Anonymous (4)
Nancy and Laurence Bartell
Paul and Kimberly Bednarik
Jeffrey M. Biggar
Beth Brandt Sersig, MD
Kathleen Scheutzow
Mr. Douglas O. Cooper
Jim* and Ellen June Cowher
Mr.* and Mrs. Gail F. Davies
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald V. Estes
Denise Jon Finelli
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Fowler
Jim and Linda Francis
Joy M. Freda
Larry Gogolick
Mark D. Grenig
Leigh and Eric Hall
Robert and Alyce Hobbs
In Memory of Joseph and Janice Hogue
Kenneth and Patricia Jacko
Robert A. Jones, Jr.
Mr.* and Mrs.* Walter E. Kalberer
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Mahovlic
Timothy and Loreen* Miecznikowski
Mr.* and Mrs. Cecil D. Miller
Ken and Sharon Mountcastle
Dr. Evelyn Neufeld
Mr. Steele Nowlin and Ms. Chris Jayjack
Margo Petlowany
Mr. and Mrs. William Riccio
Mr. and Mrs. Carl A. Rispoli
Mr. and Mrs. Daryl J. Rothenfeld
Diane M. Woodruff and Stan Schmidt
Michael ‘Tony’ Stillings and Thomas Ganley
Marcia and Wm J Taylor III
Steve and Sarah Taylor
Shirley A. Testa
Mr. Arthur L. Thomas
Tom and Diane Tyrrell
Robert and Darci Usher
Mary E. Vantz
Mrs. Leonard VonBenken
Charles and Mary Whitmer
Melvin G. Wisnieski
Katie and Donald Woodcock

* Deceased

These lists represent individual and 
organizational cumulative giving of $1,000+ for 
annual and special projects between January 
1, 2024 and December 31, 2024 and donors who 
have chosen to join the ZooFutures Heritage 
Society. To provide updated information or to 
make a gift, please call (216) 635-3329 or email 
Info@ClevelandZooSociety.org.
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PRIMATE FOREST 

Visionaries
The Cleveland Foundation
Cuyahoga County
The Estate of Nancy Hansen
The Louise H. and David S. 
	 Ingalls Foundation
Walter* and Jean* Kalberer
The Lubrizol Foundation
MCPC Inc.
The New York Community Trust - 
	 The Thomas W. and Florence T. Murphy 	
	 Fund No. 2
PNC
Stuart B. Reese Living Trust
Carol and Walt Rosebrough
State of Ohio
Zubizarreta Family

Champions
The Abington Foundation
Patricia and James Bemer
GiGi Benjamin and Phil Woodcock
Muffy and Jim Boland
Dane and Dottie Carney
The Cashy Family
William E. Conway
Ginny and Howard Essner
Jim and Linda Francis
Hanes Family Foundation
Amy and Tom Haught
The Hershey Foundation
Stephen and Joanne Kirk
Leveranz Fund, a Donor Advised Fund 
	 of Renaissance Charitable Foundation
The Mistysyn Family
John P. Murphy Foundation
Kevin and Lois Myeroff
Christine and Randy Myeroff
The James Parish Family
Albert and Audrey Ratner
Sylvia and Robert Reitman Family
Albert G. and Olive H. Schlink Foundation
The David Steffee Chair 
	 of Veterinary Medicine Gift Fund
The Thomas Family
Tom and Dianne Tyrrell
Carol A. Urick
Tom and Shirley Waltermire
Karen Wilber
Kay Zielazienski

Patrons
Anonymous
Carol A. Barnak
Barbara Brown and Steve Ward
Tom and Anita Cook
Kristen and Tom Fistek
Coty and Jessica Franklin
Lawrence and Linda Hatch
Higley Construction
Nancy and Bernie Karr
Marianne and Mark LaRose
The Estate of Antonette J. Liskay
Jill and Ken Marous
Dan and Marjorie Moore
Gregg and Deanna Muresan
Anna Nagy

Shelly Peet and Robert Martinko
The Perkins Charitable Foundation
Dr. Melinda S. Phinney
Racey Family
Thomas V.H.* and Iris* J. Vail
Barbara Weiss

Conservators
American Fundraising Foundation
Anonymous
Archaeological Networks
Steve M. Began and Susan L. Herbold
The Conway Family Foundation
Karen* and Doug Cooper
Cuyahoga County Board of 
	 Developmental Disabilities
Carol B. Hall
Drs. Adam and Jennifer Hechko 
	 Family Foundation
Susan M. King
The Estate of William L. Kish
The Estate of Carl Lezius
Ronald Sr. and Frances Mawaka
Scott and Julie Mawaka
Lisa and David O’Brien
Russell O’Rourke and Georgia Froelich
Mary Kay Schneider
WDM Architects
Richard and Mary Lynn Wills
Susan L. Zanetti and Dr. Christine Zirafi

Keepers
Cheryl Bailey
Jules and Fran Belkin
John and Susan Benedejcic
Bicknell Fund
Carl and Dawn Black
Kent and Elaine Downing
Bob and Ruthi Duale
Julie and Adrian Edgar
Robert and Lindsay Elmore
Patricia and Timothy Gabb
Patricia F. Giblin
Elaine Good-Ross
Mary Ann and Richard Greiner
Lindsay, Andrew and Peter Guzowski
William E. Harris Family Fund
In memory of James E. Herrle, John Herrle, 	
	 and Marie Herrle
Jones Day
Jessica M. Jung
Marilyn and Rick Kay
David and Hope Koncal
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Mahovlic
Ki and Tasha Mixon
Deanna and Joe Murlin
Rob and Kris Rogers
The Antheia Fund at The Sears-Swetland 	
	 Family Foundation
Richard and Rhyna Sensiba
Dr. Donald Shafer and Katherine 
Stokes-Shafer
Rebecca and Thomas Truelson
The Van Auken Family
Theodore and Kristin Wagner
Franz Welser-Möst and Angelika Möst
Katie and Donald Woodcock
Brian and Jill Zimmerman
Martha H. Zlotnik

Special Gifts
Myles and Karen Abbott
Ms. Sue Allen
Anonymous
Jane and David Anthony
The Estate of Betty E. Beauchamp
Anne E. Bingham
Charles and Christy Bittenbender
Blue Point Capital Partners
Mr. Skip Cannon
Peter and Sue Danford
Kay and Paul David
Christine and Spencer Dieken
Kathy and Jim Donchess
Theodore and Stephanie Evans
Charley Geiger
Ted & Nancy Goble Fund
Charles and Rosemary Griffee
Leigh and Eric Hall
Robert and Alyce Hobbs
Lisa and Tom Hunt
Karen and John Kaminski
Jonathan and Rosemary Kesselman
Susan Kozak Charitable Fund
Susan Krall
Barbara and Richard Lederman
Kimberly and Mark Levinson
Connie and Robert Lewis
Don and Sally Messinger
Biserka Mikleus
Ken and Sharon Mountcastle
Nehez Family
Dr. Julian L. Peskin and Ms. Anne Peskin
Kimberly Pinter
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Plazek
Catherine and Gregory Saluga
Steve and Sarah Taylor
The Brian and Jackie Welch 
	 Family Foundation

*deceased
Gifts as of 1.20.2025



Photos courtesy of Gina Wilkolak, Cleveland Metroparks Zoo, and DIan Fossey Gorilla Fund.

ClevelandZooSociety.org

3900 Wildlife Way
Cleveland, Oh 44109

The Cleveland Zoological Society is proud to raise philanthropic funding for Cleveland Metroparks Zoo’s programs, operations, and projects.


